
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

At this time of the year, I am 
excited by the progress of 
many of our students and the 
prospect of graduation right 
around the corner.  

 

At the same time, some stu-
dents need to make use of 
more help to be successful. By 
the end of May, we will iden-
tify students that need Reu-
therôs Academic Intensive 
days in early June and the 
three-week intensive Summer 
School session. Students who 
are identified either to finish 
courses or do credit recovery 
need to attend summer school 
to stay on track to graduate on 
time. 

 

What can you do? Here Is my 
quick list for parents to help 
troubleshoot your studentôs 
academic needs:  
 

1. Make sure they are at 
school on time and every 
day possible. 

2. If you missed parent con-
ferences, please email or 
call your childôs teachers 
for an update on their 
progress. If your student 

had an Incomplete from 
an earlier quarter this 
year, you can check to 
see if that class needs 
more work.  

3. Encourage your student 
to stay for after-school 
help. (9th grade - check 
with any teacher; 10th 
grade Math - check with 
Ms. McAndrews; 10th-
12th grade credit recov-
ery and missing work for 
Incomplete folders help 
is on Tuesday and Thurs-
day from 3:30-4:30 p.m., 
and if scheduled, Friday 
afternoons from 1-3 p.m. 

4. Students have an iBlock 
at the end of each school 
day, Monday - Thursday, 
and this can be used for 
missing work, homework 
help and credit recovery. 
You can check with their 
iBlock teacher for how 
they use this time. 

5. Sign your student up 
early for summer school, 
and if you are not sure 
whether you should, 
check with our summer 
school coordinator, Alys-
sa Sigman, or a counse-
lor.  

We want to work with you on 
any plan necessary, so you 

can call your guidance coun-
selor to ask for a meeting if 
you need more assistance. 
The one thing that we know - 
the sooner we work at a plan, 
the more likely it is to going 
to be successful. 
 

We look forward to gradua-
tion celebrations with stu-
dents and families. Please 
make sure you are aware of 
timelines for completion of 
credits and service hours with 
your senior as they often need 
support and reminders to be 
on time. All seniors seeking a 
credit diploma must complete 
all required coursework and 
service hours prior to June 4 
in order to walk the stage. 
Please see more information 
on important timelines, dates, 
and events inside on page 6, 
and call us with any ques-
tions. 
 

We look forward to seeing 
you. Thank you for your sup-
port and for working together 
with our staff for your stu-
dentôs success! 

 

Yours truly in Education, 

Karen Walters, Principal 
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UPCOMING IMPORTANT DATES: 

¶ End of 3rd QuarterðNo SchoolðMarch 24 

¶ Spring Recess BeginsðMarch 25  

¶ Spring Recess EndsðApril 4ðSchool Reopens 

¶ District In-ServiceðNo SchoolðApril 15 

¶ Celebration of the ArtsðMay 3 

¶ PromðMay 6 

¶ No School for Blended Learning Students 

Onlyï May 27 (Transition and Skillbuilding will 

still have classes)  

¶ Memorial DayðNo SchoolðMay 30 

¶ Intensive WeekðMay 31 - June 3  

¶ Reuther GraduationðJune 4 (11:00 a.m.) 

¶ ITED Graduation ðJune 7 (time TBD)   
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Spring Newsletter 

March 11, 2016  

Announcing: Online Registration for 2016-17 school year will be open April 18th.  
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As one of our highest priorities, we want our staff and students to be safe.  Throughout the year, we hold various drills to 

practice what to do in possible emergency scenarios. During the month of April, Reuther will be holding a Tornado Drill.  

If there was a tornado, students would be safe in our basement, which is also a former nuclear fallout shelter.   

In the event of a true emergency we may need to take students out of the building.  Frank Elementary is our reunification site.  Frank 

is located at 1816 57th Street.  During an emergency, calling to get information is not advised, because the phone lines may be tied 

up.  If you choose to get your child, you would be directed to Reuther personnel to sign out your child.  In the event of an emergen-

cy, only people on your studentôs signed emergency card would be able to pick up the student.  Please make sure your emergency 

card has all updated information if it has changed since registration in August.  If you have any other questions regarding our school 

safety procedures, please feel free to email Karen Walters, Reutherós principal, at  kwalters@kusd.edu. 

Plans are under way for another great summer school experience for Reuther stu-

dents.  We have two formats for summer school for you to register your student:  

AIS Credit Recovery and Credit Completion.   

Credit Completion sessions are intended for students in the Blended Learning pro-

gram that have an incomplete (I) on their report card during the school year. Any student with 

an incomplete will have to attend mandatory summer school until all incompletes are com-

pleted and credit has been earned.  Reuther staff will be communicating to families of stu-

dents with incompletes about start dates and expectations. If you fail to complete these credits 

in summer school, we may reserve the right to return your student to his or her boundary 

school in the fall. Students in Credit Completion summer school attend Monday - Thursday. 

AIS Credit Recovery summer school is a Compass curriculum that your student is 

eligible for after sophomore year.  Please indicate courses to be completed on the 

registration form.  

Registration for summer school tentatively starts on March 28, and applications can be found on Reutherôs website, the KUSD sum-

mer school website, or in the Main Office.  Summer school will run June 20 through July 12.  AIS students working on Credit Re-

covery attend Monday - Friday, and Credit Completion students attend Monday - Thursday until all missing work is completed. 

Questions? Please call Alyssa Sigman at 359-7583. 

June 2016 

S M T W T F S 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

July 2016 
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     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12     

Parentsô Right to Receive Teacher Information 

The recently reauthorized federal Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA), also known as the ñNo Child Left Behind Act 

of 2001ò requires additional reporting by both the state and the local education agencies. 

Among some of those options that every parent has a right to know is the following: 

- Attends school which has been identified form improvement 

- Attends school which is considered safe 

- School has been identified as limited-English proficient and is or will be participating in a language instruction program 

The ñNo Child Left Behind Actò says parents have the right to request the following informational qualifications of their childrenôs 

teacher: 

- Whether the teacher has met state qualifications and has a license for the grade level and subject area he or she teaches 

- Whether the teacher has an emergency of provisional license 

- What degrees the teacher holds and the field of discipline or his or her certification or degree 

- Whether the child is being provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualifications 

Any parent or concerned individual may request any of the above information.  Simply send in your request in writing to Reuther 

Central High School, and the information will be given back to you in a timely manner. 

Parentôs Rights 

Safe Schools 

Do you have a family member or friend who is interested in attending Reuther next year?  Reuther is accepting applications 

for the 2016-2017 year for all grade levels.  Applications can be picked up in the Reuther Main Office or they can be found 

on our Reuther website @  http://reuther.kusd.edu/about/app_process.html.  If you have any questions or concerns, please 

contact Alyssa Sigman at (262) 359-7583. 

Student Applications Are Now Being Accepted  

Summer School 2016 

Administration News 

mailto:nweirick@kusd.edu
http://reuther.kusd.edu/about/app_process.html
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Sign up now for 2016-2017 Contracted Services 
It is time to sign up for contracted services for the 2016-17 school 

year. Students who will be juniors or seniors during the 

2016-17 school year in good standing are eligible to take 

these courses for college credit and high school elective 

credit. Please see your counselor for applications and to 

confirm your eligibility for any of the following courses: 

C.N.A (Tremper and Indian Trail) 

Medical Terminology (Tremper)  

Automotive Technician (Horizon Center) 

Guidance Office News 

Listed below is the Reuther Counseling Staff.  Please feel free to con-

tact your childôs counselor if you have any concerns.  There are a few 

changes.  We are now located in Room 146. 

Sue Nighbor           Secretary/Registrar                                359-6134 

Char Stachon         Sec/Immunizations                          359-5911 

Maria Del Real       Adult Ed/Transition   mdelreal@kusd.edu 359-6102  

Missy Werner         2016/2019                  mwerner@kusd.edu 359-6113 

Jessica Kapellusch 2017/2018                   jchristi@kusd.edu   359-7548 

Guidance Staff ACT Testing 

Attention all college bound students! 

Seniors and Juniors planning on attending college should register 

for the ACT to retake it if you want to improve your score. Universi-

ties require an ACT score for admission. Technical colleges do not.  

Registration packets are available in the Guidance Office.   

We have ACT fee waivers available for any 

students with free or reduced lunch.  Please see 

your counselor to get one. 

Free booklets for ACT test prep are also availa-

ble in the counselorsô offices.  Career Cruising has ACT prep materi-

als and sample tests, and sample test questions are available at 

www.actstudent.org.   

 

                  Reuther SCHOOL CODE:  501-014 

 Test Date          Reg. Deadline      

 April 9, 2016  March 4, 2016  

 June 11, 2016  May 6, 2016  

The only way to register is at the ACT website at 

www.actstudent.org.  You need to print your admission ticket and 

bring it with you to the test.  You also need to bring your photo ID, 

several No. 2 pencils, and an ACT-approved calculator! 

Scholarship and FAFSA Help 

Chandar Robertson, our Great Lakes College Access Advisor, will be 

here one more time to assist in finding and applying for local scholar-

ships or completing your FAFSA.  Stop by the library to see him! 

Tuesday, March 8, 2016, from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

Contracted Services 

We are happy to have Sabrina Morgan at Reuther 

this year. She is here every Tuesday to help stu-

dents find career interests and decide on a pro-

gram of study; complete admission and financial aid applications; pre-

pare for ï and take ï placement assessments; get to know Gateway and 

their instructors; and register for courses and new student orientation. 

Please feel free to make an appointment with your school counselor or 

just stop in and see Sabrina on Tuesdays.  

 

Gateway Application Workshop in the Library 

Tuesday, March 8, 2016, from 10:00 a.m. -2:00 p.m.  

 

Gateway COMPASS Testing  

(for new students or Contracted Services if required) 

Tuesday, April 26, 2016, from 8:30 a.m. -12:30 p.m.  

 

Gateway College Connection Advisor 

Information for Seniors 

 College Application Deadlines 

Any senior who is planning to attend college in the fall of 

2016 should meet with his or her counselor for information, 

applications, letters of recommendation, admission require-

ments, etc.  Many universities have application deadlines 

that you need to keep in mind.  Please do not delay!!! 

Scholarship Information 

Scholarship information and applications come in to our of-

fice regularly as the school year progresses. Applications and 

information can be found on the KUSD website.  Please have 

your student see their counselor for assistance regarding 

scholarships.  Seniors, please check & apply! 

Student Fees 

Please remember that all student fees are due prior to gradu-

ating.  Contact the school office at 359-6160 for current 

amount due.  Be sure to plan ahead! 

   Community Service Requirement 
This is a reminder that all students are required to complete at least 10 

community service hours as part of their graduation re-

quirements.  Students will not be allowed to graduate until 

these hours are  completed and documented.  The Commu-

nity Service Hours Verification Form can be found on our 

website or in Guidance. We want them in by April 8.  If 

you are not a senior, please keep in mind that these hours can be com-

pleted at any time. So beat the rush, pick up the form, and get them 

done before your senior year! 

Cap and Gown Orders 
If you have not ordered your Cap & Gown, please stop by 

Guidance and place your order.  Cap and Gown is required to 

participate in the graduation ceremony.  The current cost is 

$40.  Acceptable forms of payment include cash and money 

order (made out to Jostenôs). If you prefer to pay by credit 

card, please contact Jostenôs directly at 414-425-4012. 

Graduation Ceremony 

Plan ahead!  The Reuther Graduation Ceremony will take 

place on Saturday, June 4, 2016, at 11:00 a.m.  Seating 

availability is first come, first served.  Please note that 

there are no tickets issued for this event!  We do not limit 

the number of friends or family who want to celebrate the  

graduation of their student.  

mailto:mdelreal@kusd.edu
mailto:mwerner@kusd.edu
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PBIS Team News 

What You Need to Know About! 

Spring Academic and Elective Intensives 

Spring Intensive week is scheduled for June 2 - 5. To participate in an 
Elective Intensive, a student must have completed all course work for 
2nd semester. Although elective intensive topics have not been formal-
ized yet, students will have an opportunity to sign up for them in May.  
Students will receive .25 credit for completing an Elective Intensive.   

Academic Intensive will be required for all students that need to com-
plete course work. In Academic Intensive, students will be given an 
opportunity to complete all credits during full-day work time.  Students 
who are unable to complete all missing work during Academic Inten-
sive will be asked to attend summer school.  

Over the course of the next few weeks, please encourage your student 
to complete missing assignments, so they have an opportunity to earn 
additional credits!  

What is PBIS? 

PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports) is a school wide initiative that encourages students to follow expectations with posi-

tive reinforcement.   We have expectations for hallway behavior, cafeteria behavior, entering and exiting the building,  technology, and 

building wide expectations.  PBIS works with teachers to decipher between classroom managed behavior as well as referral behavior.  We 

collect behavior data and share it with our staff on a monthly basis to review trends and concerns, as well as helping us make good data 

based decisions about professional development.   

Currently we are tackling the concern of tardiness to not only first period, but throughout the day!  Every Tuesday and Thursday morning 

we have ñPop-Up Breakfastò at one selected classroom, and the first 12 student who enter the room are given a donut.   We cannot stress 

enough how important it is for students to be in their classrooms by 7:50am ready to learn.   Students lose valuable learning time when they 

are late and may end up in summer school with missing work!  Habits like tardiness can follow our students into the work environment and 

down the road they could lose their jobs as a result of it.  Please speak with your students about getting to school on time, and if you have 

questions or concerns please contact us for support!  We are here to help! 

PBIS Initiatives at Reuther 

Timeliness snacks are given throughout the week to a variety of students entering class on time, so teachers are able to begin instruction 

right after the bell. Again, we want to make sure we are maximizing our learning time each day!   

During class time students who are on task and following classroom expectations are being given Power Paws and are eligible to enter our 

weekly drawing for special treats on Thursdays.  Raffle prizes have included: pizza, root beer floats, boneless wings, Popeyeôs, and 

more!  As the weather gets warmer we will be raffling off time outside at lunch and other fun outdoor activities!   

Be Respectful.  Be Responsible.  Be Safe.  BE BULLDOG PROUD! 

Community Service Hours 

Are you a graduating senior?  Do you know that you need 

to have at least 10 hours of community service completed 

as part of your graduation requirements?  Students will not 

be allowed to graduate until these hours are completed and docu-

mented.  The Community Service Hours Verification Form 

can be found on our website or in Guidance. We want them 

in by March 30. Please do not wait until the last minute! 

How can you become involved? 

If you are a parent/guardian who is interested in serving on our PBIS team once a month on Friday mornings, please contact Alyssa Sigman 

@ 262.359.7583.  We value your input and would love to have your join our team!  

Attention All Seniors: 
Do you have a senior picture you would like to 

submit for the graduation video?  

Email the photo to  

ReutherPictures@gmail.com! 

Senior Graduation Video 

Reuther on Social Media! 

Our Bulldog has been busy tweeting!  Please follow us 

at @ReutherBulldogs to keep up on all of the great 

things that are happening at your school. 

Donôt forget!  We are still on Facebook and would love 

to have you as our friend.  Look for Reuther Central 

High School and be sure to like us! 

Tutoring Help! 

Did you know that there is homework help for 10th, 11th, and 12th 

grade on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school from 3:30 ï 4:30 pm 

in Mr. Loberôs classroom?  Please stop by the guidance office to 

pick up a permission slip in order to be able to stay after school.   



From the desk of the librarian . . .  

                      Mark your calendars! 

The library is sponsoring another Scholastic Book Fair in May. 

Like all the spring book fairs, this one is a BOGO 

(buy one/get one) sale. The dates for the fair are May 

9-13th. It will be open after school Tuesday through 

Thursday that week from 2:30-7:30 pm. Come and 

get your new reading material for the summer. 

     Itôs spring cleaning time! 
Look around your houses for all those library books 

youôve been cuddling up with this cold, long winter. 

Return them to the library, so they donôt get marked 

as lost and added to your Infinite Campus account in 

June. Your library thanks you! 

Library News 
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School Supplies May Be Running Low!  

Please check with your student  or his/her teacher 

to see if items such as, pencils, pens, folders, paper, 

etc. may be needed.  

Reuther Intramurals Announces: 

Back by popular demand. . . .Starting on 

March 15, Reuther Intramurals will present 

everyoneôs favorite: BASKETBALL!  Come 

and get your permission slip, so you donôt 

miss out on any of the action. 

Fine Arts News 

Our annual 

Spring into the 

Arts event is 

scheduled for May 3! It 

will feature performances 

by the Reuther Guitar En-

semble and Choir. Select-

ed Reuther artist pieces 

will be on display, and 

Culinary Arts appetizers 

will be served. More de-

tails will be 

shared as they 

become availa-

ble.  Mark your 

calendar! 

Raising Reuther! 

Branson or Bust 
March 10th from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  

at Fusion (5014 7th Ave)  

Come to our fundraiser to help raise 

funds for our Reuther music students to 

travel to Branson, Missouri ,for a unique 

musical experience.   

This very special event will feature the 

Reuther music students and several guest 

appearances from  

local artists.  

 

Announcing the 2016 KUSD District-Wide 

Student Art Exhibit  Outstanding artwork 

created by students from K through 12th 

grade will be on display at the Kenosha 

Public Museum from March12th through 

April 24th.  This is a great opportunity to 

for you and your child to be a part of a 

city-wide recognition of the arts and expe-

rience what amazing work our students are 

doing. ��We hope that you and your family 
will be able to see and enjoy the exhibition 

while its on display.  
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